Eye on the World November 16, 2024

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of November 16, 2024.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with selfindulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

• • • • •

"Eye on the World" comments: For many people, the biggest losers of the 2024 election were (1) the reputation of corporate media and (2) the reputation of many elite Hollywood entertainers and many wealthy professional athletes.

• • • • •

An article by John Nolte titled "Signs of the Collapse of Corporate Media Influence Are Everywhere" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 12, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

Within hours of the 2024 election being called for Donald Trump, I published this piece declaring the end of the era of corporate media dominance.

I wrote: "The Road to the White House no longer goes through *60 Minutes*, CNN, Fox News, *Meet the Press*, the *New York Times* editorial board, or the cover of Time Magazine. That road now runs through the Joe Rogan Experience, Breitbart News, New Media, podcasts, talk radio and social media."

However, I also wrote that we will never be rid of the corporate media. The propaganda value is worth too much for the massive multinational corporations and billionaires who own these outlets to ever give them up.

Nevertheless, once the affirmative action of carriage fees through pay TV comes to an end

(where you are forced to subscribe to a cable/satellite package that includes channels yo never watch and those channels still receive an unearned piece of your monthly payment) CNN and MSNBC will no longer be profitable. They cannot survive on merit (advertising fees based on viewers), but they will always be around because soulless liars like Joy Reid, Jake Tapper, Brian Stelter, Nicole Wallace, Rachel Maddow, and Dana Bash do and say what their corporate and Deep State masters tell them to do and say.

Well so what? Let them talk to each other in their velvet-lined echo chamber of serial hoaxes and intolerance. In the only arena that matters to the corporate media (the arena of influencing, shaping, and manipulating public opinion), they have already lost.

Don't misunderstand. Far-left outlets like CNN, MSNBC, the *Washington Post*, the *Atlantic*, the *New York Times*, etc., will always control the thinking of thin-skinned leftists intolerant of outside ideas who seek only comfort and affirmation.

But us Normal People? No, no more, and the closing days of the 2024 presidential election proved that.

The corporate media sprung four October Surprises on the public to win a close race for Kamala Harris, and none of them worked.

- Trump's Madison Square Garden Nazi Rally
- The Puerto Rico Joke
- Trump Called for Liz Cheney's Execution Hoax
- Iowa Poll Hoax

A decade ago, that would have likely done it. This year, no one was listening.

- The rigged CNN panels (where the Republican is outnumbered 5-to-1.
- The even worse MSNBC panel with zero Republicans.
- The emotional blackmail.
- The word policing.
- The shaming, the scolding, the lying, the "joy," the "vibes," the "brat"...
- No one was listening.

Instead, they were listening to Donald Trump in long-form interviews with podcasters. They were scrolling social media for facts and then making up their own minds.

And now the signs are everywhere that the corporate media have turned the corner into irrelevance.

The far-left *Los Angeles Times* just fired its editorial board. This failing newspaper is already losing [an expletive] of money every month, and now the owner is looking to attract Republicans with a "fair and balanced" reboot.

The disgraced Chris Wallace exits CNN. That loser was making seven figures. With the affirmative action of pay TV carriage fees coming to an end, CNNLOL can no longer afford the yearly lease for Wallace's soul. Wallace sounds like he will now try being a podcaster.

Following is a report about CNN: "With the election in the rearview, CEO Mark Thompson will finally implement his true transformation plan at the network – including the culling of hundreds of jobs. Many of CNN's own journalists (plenty of whom were blinded by Trump's significant victory) have evinced similar naivete about their own fates . . . In the next few months, I'm told, CNN will implement another round of layoffs that will impact hundreds of employees across the organization – including those whose TV production talents won't necessarily be needed in the new digital-first landscape."

Comcast is looking to sell off MSNBC so it doesn't drag down the stock price and the Comcast brand.

The far-left Washington Post is imploding due to two things.

- 1. Alienating everyone to the right of Fidel Castro.
- 2. Which gave its residual far-left subscribers the power to finish the paper off.

MSNBC and CNN have suffered a crippling post-election ratings drop – probably due to viewers who have been assured for 10 years the walls were closing in on Trump, only to see him and the MAGA movement triumph on Tuesday night.

The left-wing fascists at the Bulwark have been reduced to demanding Joe Biden go full-fascist to stop Donald Trump.

Then there were those who evaporated. Politico was a non-player. Time and Newsweek never hit anyone's radar. The Atlantic disgraced itself with a hoax that only resulted in pointing and laughing. ABC and CBS News shamelessly rigged their respective presidential and vice presidential debates to no effect.

The best news is that the corporate media will never reform, never change, and fade even more into the echo chamber of irrelevance at the hands of a few million hard-left subscribers who keep them alive – but only if they remain irrelevant by comforting and affirming those subscribers.



An article by Kirsten Fleming titled "How Kamala Harris Killed the Celebrity Endorsement – Parading A-Listers Over Policies Was Always a Recipe for Disaster" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 6, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

Kamala Harris' candidacy is dead and so is the Hollywood celebrity endorsement. She officially killed that too.

She turned her failed presidential effort into a three-month-long variety show with splashy performances, boldface speakers and a carefully rolled-out succession of endorsements from La La Land's most coddled citizens.

Why not? It worked so well for Hillary Clinton and her "Fight Song" of 2016.

When a majority of the electorate overwhelmingly says the country is moving in a the wrong direction and they're being financially crushed by inflation, don't bother with policy.

- Offer them a song.
- Sung by a rich person.
- Preferably a very rich person with a mansion who can also lecture them on how to vote.

Some of the people were: Ricky Martin, Lady Gaga, Christina Aguilera, Katy Perry, Bruce Springsteen, Megan Thee Stallion, Beyonce (who showed up, but didn't sing), Cardi B, Jennifer Lopez, Fat Joe, Taylor Swift, Jon Bon Jovi and actors from Marvel's "The Avengers."

Then came the Al Smith Dinner – a traditional stop for presidential candidates to share a moment of bipartisanship and self-deprecating humor.

Instead of showing up, Harris sent in a pathetic video with Molly Shannon as her "SNL" character Mary Katherine Gallagher flitting about.

It was a perfect summation of her campaign: She said a few words and then let the famous person do the heavy lifting. And it landed flat.

Yes, every person who ever attended the Vanity Fairs Oscars afterparty came out for her.

- They stumped.
- They knocked on doors.
- They posted all about it on social media for virtue points.
- And voters saw right through it.

Even though Harris's slogan was "We are not going back," the campaign was firmly in reverse – taking the DeLorean to 2008.

That was back when Hollywood A-listers meant something around here. Barack Obama was on top, and rolling out a Julia Roberts or a George Clooney for a campaign meant dazzling an important constituency – People magazine readers in Middle America.

- Before the Democratic Party completely abandoned the working class.
- Talked down to them.
- Told them they were racist or bigoted for not putting their pronouns in their bio.

But it's 2024 and the post-Covid cultural shift has come into focus. The power of glossy mags, movie studios and other institutions has crumbled under the weight of an internet that has democratized entertainment and the flow of information.

Influence is in the hands of people like Joe Rogan and other streamers and podcasters who came after him – the so-called 'manosphere."

At Donald Trump's victory party last night, UFC honcho Dana White got up on stage to acknowledge the podcasters who interviewed Trump and running mate JD Vance.

He said: "I want to thank NELK Boys, Adin Ross, Theo Von, Bussin' With the Boys. And last but not least, the mighty and powerful Joe Rogan" (he said of his friend who endorsed the Republican).

Not that Trump (himself a celebrity) is without his small stable of boldfacers. However, his are more ripped from another era and a little less elitist.

People like Hulk Hogan and "God Bless the USA" singer Lee Greenwood are more decor in his carefully curated MAGA universe – not meant to convince voters but to create an image.

And other powerful backers like White and Elon Musk are businessmen who became cultural figures revered for building a meaningful product, not for reading lines.

Team Trump has managed to see this shift and tap into it, while still speaking to regular voters and addressing their actual needs.

Meanwhile, Harris will always have the fall of 2024 to look back on, when she got to see a few decent concerts.

.

An article by Mark Lewis titled "Why the Democrats Really Lost" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 9, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

1. "It was the economy, stupid."

2. The Democratic elites (the tyrants who now control the party) have become radical, far-

left ideologues – and they pushed the country too far towards left-wing extremism in their lust to destroy traditional America and have the power they crave.

3. "Not Trump" was not a feasible campaign strategy and the people saw through it.

The country is further left now than it's ever been. Mr. Trump will bring it back to the right somewhat, but he probably won't be able to undo all the damage Democrats did. And the Democrats, ideological to the end, will regroup and try again. They'll never give up. Power and control are all they live for. The fight is far from over.

.

An article by David Propper titled "CNN Host Fareed Zakaria Argues Democrats Made 3 Major Errors in Loss to Trump in Scathing Takedown" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 10, 2024. Following are excerpts from the article.

- 1. "Blindness to the collapse of the immigration system and the chaos at the border."
- 2. "Overzealous misuse of law to punish Trump."
- 3. "Dominance of identity politics on the left."

• • • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Report – Israel hit secret Iranian nuclear facility in October

• An article by Staff titled "IAF Hit Secret Iranian Nuclear Research Facility During October Operation – Report" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

Positive Israel reactions – to the election of Donald Trump

• An article by Stewart Weiss titled "God Chose Donald Trump to Win the Election and Change the World – Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

• A Reuters article by Jonathan Saul titled "Israeli Government Celebrates Trump's Election Triumph" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 6, 2024.

• An article by Simon Speakman Cordall titled "'Yessssss!': Israel Reacts to Donald Trump's Return to Power in U.S. Election" was posted at aljazeera.com on Nov. 8, 2024.

• An article by Hananya Naftali titled "Why Trump's Victory Is a Victory Over Anti-Semitism" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 12, 2024.

• An article by Douglas Altabef titled "A Tale of Two Worlds: Republicans and Democrats After the U.S. Election" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

• An article by Mathilda Heller titled "Trump to Universities: Stamp Out Anti-Semitism or Lose Accreditation" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

Relationship – between Israel and U.S.

• An article by Staff titled "What to Know About Trump's History of Support for Israel" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Nov. 9, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "CIA Official With Top Security Clearance Charged for Leaking Highly Classified Documents About Israel's Plans to Strike Iran" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 13, 2024.

• An article titled "Israel's West Bank Settlers Hope Trump's Return Will Pave the Way for Major Settlement Expansion" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 13, 2024.

• An article by Noa Shpigel titled "[Israel's Finance Minister Bezalel] Smotrich Says Israel Is 'A Step Away' From Annexing West Bank After Trump's Election Victory" was posted at haaretz.com on Nov. 12, 2024.

• An article by Hannah Sarisohn titled "[Bernie] Sanders to Bring Legislation Blocking Sale of Certain Arms to Israel Next Week" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

• An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "U.S. Hands Lebanon Draft Proposal for Cease-Fire With Israel; Sources Say" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

• An article by Ron Kampea titled "Trump Named Mike Huckabee Ambassador to Israel – Is That a Sign of the Second Coming of Annexation?" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

• An article by Caitlin Doombos titled "Israel Envoy Pick Mike Huckabee Says Gaza Hostage 'Breakthrough' Under New Administration 'Would Not Surprise Me': 'Trump Doesn't Play Around'" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

Hostage and cease-fire negotiations

• An article by Victor Nava titled "U.S. Tells Qatar to Kick Hamas Out of the Country After Terror Group Rejects Hostage Deal" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 8, 2024.

• An article by Ohad Merlin titled " 'Qatar Is Holding Our Hostages as Much as Hamas Is'

- Scholar and Former MK [Dr. Einat Wilf] Says" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

Manpower shortage?

• An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Lack of Manpower: IDF Reservists Service Jumps From 25 to 136 Days a Year" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

Haredi exemption?

• An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "IDF Issues 1,000 Draft Noticds for Haredi Recruits, 6,000 More Planned" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

• An article by Keshet Neev titled "[Defense Minister] Israel Katz Confirms Issuing of 7,000 IDF Draft Notices to Haredi Recruits" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

Israel – continues their retaliation in Gaza

• An article by Ohad Merlin titled "UNRWA Schools in Gaza: Principals, Staff Identified as Members in Terror Units" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

• An article by Yanir Yagna titled "Two Weapons Stolen From IDF Base in the Gaza Strip, Suspects Released From Custody" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

Israel - continues engagement with Hezbollah

• A Reuters article by Claudia Tanios titled "Israel-Hezbollah Conflict Cost Lebanon \$8.5 Billion – World Bank Says" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

• A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: IAF Strikes Over 30 Hezbollah Terror Targets in Dahiyeh" were posted at jpost.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "IAF Strikes Palestinian Islamic Jihad Headquarters Embedded in Syria's Damascus" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "[Admiral Daniel] Hagari: IDF Will Not Permit Weapons Trafficking to Hezbollah From Syria" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

• An article by Jonathan Spyer titled "Iran, Hezbollah Strongholds Make Syria a 'Hunting Ground' for Israel – Analysis" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "IAF Targets Hezbollah in Beirut Suburbs in Three Waves of Strikes Over 24-Hours" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

Anti-Semitism – international

• An article by Mathilda Heller titled "Anti-Semitism Surged in Arab-Muslin World

Following Outbreak of Israel-Hamas War - Study" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

• An article by Mathilda Heller titled "Canadian Teenagers Arrested for Plans to Bomb Ottowa Jewish Community" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "Dutch Jewish Community Leader: Amsterdam Jews Not Responsible for Middle East War" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "Performance by Israeli Band Canceled in the Netherlands Due to Threats" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "Dutch Police Arrest 16-Year-Old for Throwing Explosive at Amsterdam Tram During Protests" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

• An article by Amir Bohbot titled "IDF Maps House of Terrorist Responsible for Jerusalem Check Point Tunnel Shooting" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

Iran

• An article by Staff titled "Iranian Diplomatic Visit to Lebanon in Tatters as Officials Denied Access to Country – Report" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

• An article by Ohad Merlin titled "Iranian Journalist Commits Suicide Protesting 'Khamenei's Dictatorship' – Shaking Social Media'' was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

• An article titled "Iranian Student Arrested in Her Underwear Is Latest Symbol in Fight for

Rights" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

Saudi Arabia

• An article by John Hayward titled "Saudi Royals Ask Trump to 'Finish What You Started' in Middle East" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 12, 2024.

Reminders - China talks climate change, but produces coal

• Looking back to November 2023, a Reuters article by Colleen Howe and Ella Cao titled "In China's Coal Country, Full Steam Ahead With New Power Plants Despite Climate Pledges" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 30, 2023.

• Looking back to December 2023, an article by Seth Borenstein titled "World Carbon Dioxide Emissions Increase Again, Driven by China, India and Aviation" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 4, 2023.

• Looking back to March 2024, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[John] Kerry: China Says

It Might Not Use Coal Plants It's Building" was posted at breitbart.com on March 7, 2024.

Javier Milei – climate change

• An article by John Hayward titled "Javier Milei Pulls Argentina Out of COP29 U.N. Climate Doom Summit" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

• An article by Patrick Greenfield and Oliver Milman titled "Fears Grow That Milei Will Withdraw Argentina From Paris Climate Accord" was posted at theguardian.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

Javier Milei – meets with Trump

• An article by Jasmine Baehr titled "Javier Milei First World Leader to Meet With President-Elect Trump: 'Greatest Political Comeback in History'" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

• An article by Michelle Caruso-Cabrera titled "Argentina's Milei Is a VIP at Mar-a-Lago as Trump, Musk Embrace His Attacks on Government Spending" was posted at cnbc.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

Honda vehicles

• Looking back to October 2024, an article by Aislim Murphy titled "Honda Recalls Over 720,000 Vehicles [Various models between 2023 and 2025] for Potential Cracks in Fuel Pumps, Posing Fire Risk" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Oct. 22, 2024.

• An article by Christina Shaw titled "U.S. Regulators Place 1.4 Million Honda Vehicles [From 2016 Through 2020] Under Investigation Following Concerns of Engine Failure" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Nov. 12, 2024.

International news - miscellaneous

• An article by Adry Torres titled "Disturbing Rise in Hell Worshippers Flocking to the Church of Satan [in Chile]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 8, 2024.

• An article by Scott McDonald titled "Iraq Law Could Lower a Girl's Age of Consent as an Adult From 18 to 9: It 'Legalizes Child Rape'" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 11, 2024.

• An article by John Hayward titled "Report: China Builds 'Prototype' Nuclear Reactor for Aircraft Carrier" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 12, 2024.

• An article by Oliver JJ Lane titled "Germany Faces Snap Election in February After 'Progressive Coalition' Government Collapse" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 12, 2024. • An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Report: Anti-Christian Hate Crimes in Europe Tripled in 2023" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

.

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

The resistance against Trump – is not over

• Looking back to November 2018, an article by David Priess titled "The Ethical Landmine of Undermining a President From Within" was posted at lawfaremedia.org on Nov. 5, 2018.

• An article by Rachel Maddow titled "Trump's Win Gives Americans Who Want to Defend Democracy a Big To-Do List ['It's Time to Save the Country']" was posted at msnbc.com on Nov. 7, 2024.

• An article titled "Laurence Tribe: It's Not Over. The Resistance [Against Trump] Is About to Ignite" was posted at nbc.com on Nov. 9, 2024.

• An article by Jonathan Turley titled "'Second Resistance to Trump' Has Already Begun, but It Won't Work So Well This Time" was posted at thehill.com on Nov. 9, 2024.

• An article by Gabriel Hays titled "Yale Psychiatrist [Amanda Calhoun Talking to MSNBC Host Joy Reid] Calls It 'Essential' for Liberals to Cut Off Trump-Voting Loved Ones During Holidays" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 9, 2024.

• An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Report: Anxious Democrats Plot to Sabotage Donald Trump's Agenda" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 12, 2024.

• An article by Nicole Weatherholtz titled "Blue State Alliance Plans to Thwart Trump Administration" was posted at newsmax.com on Nov. 13, 2024.

• An article by Neil Munro titled "Democratic Governors Promise Massive Resistance to Border Enforcement" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

Is this extreme ignorance or brash lying?

• An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Pelosi: 'Fewer' Illegal Aliens Came In Under Biden Than Trump" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 10, 2024.

• An article titled "Pelosi's Flawed Claim That Biden Did Better Than Trump on the Border" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Nov. 13. 2024.

• An article by Hanna Panreck titled "Nancy Pelosi Fact-Checked by Washington Post for Claim 'Fewer' Migrants Crossed the Border Under Biden" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

Election = an indictment against rich celebrities

• An article by Paul Bois titled "Kathy Griffin: 'I Didn't Realize How Racist and Sexist America Still Is' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 8, 2024.

• An article by James Vituscka titled "George Clooney Taking Step Back From Politics After Being Made a 'Scapegoat' for Kamala Harris' Loss" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 9, 2024.

• An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Fans Rush to Roast Celebrities Reportedly Paid Off to Endorse Kamala: 'And Beyonce Didn't Even Perform!'" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 12, 2024.

• An article by David Ng titled "Disney's 'Frozen 3' Star Josh Gad Smears Incoming Trump Administration as Nazis: 'Springtime for Hitler and Germany'" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 13, 2024.

• An article by Isabel Keane titled "Eva Longoria (Who Stumped for Kamala Harris) Reveals She Moved Her Family Out of 'Dystopian' U.S." was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

• An article by Emily Crane titled " 'Snow White' Star Rachel Zegler Speaks Out After Posting Nasty Tirade About Trump Voters" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

Election = an indictment against the corporate media

• An article by Brian Flood titled "Democrats Looking to Point Fingers After 'Humiliating' Election Defeat Should Start With Media: WSJ Columnist [Kimberly Strassel]" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 8, 2024.

• An article by Kimberley Strassel titled "A Landside Against the Media: News Organizations Tried to Prop Biden and Harris Up – How Did That Work Out?" was posted at wsj.com on Nov. 7, 2024.

• An article by David Harsanyi titled "Good News: Americans Are No Longer Listening to Mass Media" was posted at creators.com on Nov. 8, 2024.

• An article by John Nolte titled "Signs of the Collapse of Corporate Media Influence Are Everywhere" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 12, 2024.

• A video and an article by Raquel 'Rocky' Harris titled "Video: CNN's Scott Jennings Calls Late Night Hosts 'Pathetic' for Doing Political Activism Instead of Comedy" were posted at thewrap.com on Nov. 12, 2024.

• A video and an article by Paul Bois titled "Watch: [Conservative Actress] Patricia Heaton Rips 'Fear-Mongering' Media Election Coverage, Offers Prayer to Traumatized Head-Shaving Women" were posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 12, 2024.

• An article by Richard Pollina titled "Editor-in-Chief of Scientific American [Laura Helmuth] Resigns Following Expletive-Filled Rant Against Trump Voters" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

• An article by Charles Gasparino titled "How CNN Might Find Its Way to the Auction Block" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

Corporate media - comments about "The View"

• An article by Pam Key titled "ABC's Hostin: 'What Is Wrong With America?' – They Chose 'Xenophobia, Racism, Misogyny'" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 8, 2024.

• An article by Hanna Panreck titled " 'The View' Co-Host [Ana Navarro] Blasts 'Nasty' Nancy Pelosi for Suggestion Biden Should Have Dropped Out Sooner" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 11, 2024.

• An article by Pam Key titled "Whoopi Goldberg Endorses Harris Voters Avoiding Holidays With Trump-Supporting Family – 'It Might Not Be the Time to Gather'" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 12, 2024.

• An article by Will Potter titled "Whoopi Goldberg Mocked for Claiming She's Struggling Financially in Latest Anti-Trump Rant" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 14, 2024.

• An article by Editorial Board titled "ABC's Anti-Trump Bias Problem Goes Way Deeper Than Whoopi Goldberg, Sunny Hostin and 'The View'" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

Corporate media – trouble at MSNBC

• An article by Alex Griffing titled "MSNBC Ratings Crater as Viewers Tune Out [Their] Trump Victory Coverage" was posted at mediaite.com on Nov. 11, 2024.

• An article by Alex Hammer titled "MSNBC Ratings Tank Again After Election Spike as Viewers Tire of Anti-Trump Rants" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 12, 2024.

• An article by Ariel Zilber titled "Megyn Kelly Predicts MSNBC Will Fire 'Racist' Joy

Reid for Saying Trump Will Deport 'Brown People': 'She Wants a Race Riot' " was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 12, 2024.

Election - some at MSNBC certainly tried to make sense of election results

• A video titled "MSNBC's Joy Reid Blames White Women for Harris Losing North Carolina" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 6, 2024.

• An article by Brendan Buck titled "What Democrats Must Learn From Trump's Victory [Voter Discontent With the Democratic Party's Left-Flank Is a Big Reason Trump Is Headed Back to the White House]" was posted at msnbc.com on Nov. 6, 2024.

• An article by Julio Ricardo titled "Trump Broke a Record With Latino Voters, History Can Tell Us Why [Trump Exploited an 'Us Versus Them' Mentality That Has Long Existed Among Latinos Living in the U.S. and Those Outside This Country']" was posted at msnbc.com on Nov. 8, 2024.

• An article by Paul Waldman titled "Voters Punished Biden for Problems He Didn't Cause and Effectively Addressed" was posted at msnbc.com on Nov. 10, 2024.

• An article by Joe Scarborough titled "Democrats May Finally Get Their Overdue Political

Reckoning [Since Democrats Largely Avoided the Usual Fate of Incumbent Parties of Losses During the 2022 Midterm Elections, They Were Smacked During the 2024 Election]" was posted at msnbc.com on Nov. 11, 2024.

• A video and an article by Michele Norris titled "Split Ticket Voters Offer Some Bracing Lessons for the Democratic Party [as AOC Asked Why Voters in Her District Supported Both Her and Trump]" were posted at msnbc.com on Nov. 12, 2024.

• A video titled "It's Biden's fault: Democrat Guru [James] Carville Bluntly Blames Biden After Trump Victory" was posted at msnbc.com on Nov. 12, 2024.

Election – analysis by New York Post

• An article by Nicholas McEntyre titled "Liberal Late-Night Show Hosts Kimmel, Colbert and More Dramatically Melt Down Over Trump's Election Victory: 'A Terrible Night'" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 7, 2024.

• An article by Oliver Bateman titled "Even Governor Josh Shapiro Couldn't Have Saved Pennsylvania for the Democrats" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 8, 2024.

• An article by Bethany Mandel titled "Post-Election, the (Liberal) Moms Are Not Okay – and It's Hurting Their Kids" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 8, 2024.

• An article by Victor Nava titled "Trump Plans to Withdraw U.S. From Paris Climate Pact, Open Some National Monuments to Drilling: Report" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 8, 2024.

• An article by Betsy McCaughey titled "The Biden-Harris Open Border Is Inviting Yet Another Horror: Tuberculosis" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 8, 2024.

• An article by Jon Levine and Matthew Sedacca titled "AOC's District Saw Massive Shift to Trump During Presidential Election" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 9, 2024.

• An article by Editorial Board titled "The Real 'Fake News' Comes From the Left – Which Still Loves to Spread Misinformation" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 9, 2024.

• An article by Rich Calder titled "Harris Campaign Reportedly Spent 6 Figures on 'Call Her Daddy' Podcast – With Episode Failing to Break 1 Million Views" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 9, 2024.

• An article titled "Woke Georgia DA Deborah Gonzalez Pummeled in Re-Election Bid After Refusing Laken Riley Murder Case" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 9, 2024.

• An article by Julian Epstein titled "The Democrats Need a Course-Correction of Monumental Proportions – and Must Start Validating Voters" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 9, 2024.

• An article by Martin Gurri titled "Trump Won by Uniting Those Who Think Liberal Rulers Have Gone Too Far" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 11, 2024.

• An article by Ariel Zilber titled "MSNBC Host [Symone Sanders-Townsend] Rips Nancy Pelosi Because She 'Helped Orchestrate the Very Public Demise' of Joe Biden" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 11, 2024.

• An article by Todd Bensman titled "Trump Plans to Bring Back What Democrats Lied and Called 'Muslim Ban' – It's About Terrorism" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

Many people picked Trump – because of the economy and immigration

• An article by Staff titled "Young Black and Latino Men Say They Chose Trump Because of the Economy and Jobs" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 10, 2024.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "'It's Literally That Simple': Charlamangne Tha God Tells ABC Host [Jonathan Karl] Two Issues Killed Kamala Harris' Chances [Economy and Immigration]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 10, 2024.

• An article by William Upton titled "Clinton & Obama Economist [Larry Summers] Admits Illegal Immigrants Suppress Wages" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on Nov. 14, 2024.

Joe Biden & Kamala Harris - lied about the "Inflation Reduction Act"

- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Brianna Lyman titled "Inflation Reduction Act 'Has Nothing to Do With Inflation' Biden Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 11, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2024, an article by Staff titled "Kamala Fumbles Over Words While Admitting 'Inflation Reduction Act' Not About Inflation" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 30, 2024.
- Looking back to September 2024, an article by Nick Gilbertson titled "Biden Admits 'Inflation Reduction Act' [Which Included \$369 Billion for Green Energy Initiatives] Was Wrongly Named: 'We Should Have Named It What It Was'" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 5, 2024.
- Looking back to September 2024, an article by Jack Hellner titled "Inflation Reduction Act's Costs Are Skyrocketing" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 9, 2024.

Will Trump victory help business?

- An article by Taylor Herzlich titled "Jamie Dimon [JPMorgan Chase CEO] Says Bankers 'Dancing in the Street' on Hopes Trump Will Loosen Regulations" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 15, 2024.
- An article by Taylor Herzlich titled "Trump Eyeing Fox Business Host Larry Kudlow for Treasury, National Economic Council" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

Democrats - were preoccupied with the symbolism of women

• Looking back to August 2020, an article by Marc Caputo titled "'He [Biden] Better Pick a Black Woman': Biden Faces Whitmer Backlash [After He Met With White Governor Gretchen Whitmer]" was posted at politico.com on Aug. 10, 2020.

• Looking back to October 2024, an article by Madeline Leesman titled "MSNBC Commentator [Mika Brzezinski] Flies Off the Handle, Says Trump Is 'Killing Women'" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 27, 2024.

Trump – selects first female White House chief of staff

• An article by Staff titled "Trump Names Susie Wiles as First Female White House Chief of Staff in History" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 7, 2024.

• An article by A.G. Gancarski titled "Morning in America Again! – Trump's First Hire (Susie Wiles) Will Deliver a Reagan 2.0 Vision" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 8, 2024.

Trump starts choosing his team – only a few are listed here

• An article by Victor Nava titled "RFK Jr. Suggests 600 People From the National Institutes of Health Will Be Fired on Day One of Trump's Second Term" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 11, 2024.

• An article by Mabinty Quarshie titled "Trump Taps Elon Musk and Vivek Ramaswamy to Lead Department of Government Efficiency" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Nov. 12, 2024.

• An article by Elizabeth Weibel titled "Trump Selects Tulsi Gabbard to Serve as Director of National Intelligence" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 13, 2024.

• An article by James Reynolds titled "Trump Plans to Create a 'Warrior Board' of Retired Senior Officials That Can Weed Out 'Woke Generals'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 13, 2024.

• A Reuters article by Andrea Shalai titled "Muslims Who Voted for Trump Upset by His Pro-Israel Cabinet Picks" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

Election – other news outlets gave their analysis

• An article by Jason Walsh titled "Harris Campaign Left With \$20 Million Debt Following Election Loss" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Nov. 7, 2024.

• An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Pelosi Blames Kamala's Loss on Joe Biden" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 8, 2024.

• An article by Reid J. Epstein titled "Pelosi Laments Biden's Late Exit and the Lack of an 'Open Primary'" was posted at nytimes.com on Nov. 8, 2024.

• An article by Jazmin Tolliver titled "Former Bernie Sanders Adviser [Tezlyn Figaro] Says There Was 'Never a Chance in [Expletive]' Harris Would Have Beat Trump [Slamming Her Campaign as a 'Disaster']" was posted at huffpost.com on Nov. 10, 2024.

• An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "NBC's Data Whiz [Steve Kornacki] Breaks Down How GOP Became More Diverse Under Trump" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 10, 2024.

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Trump Got 50,000 Votes in Michigan From Arab Towns That Voted for Biden in 2020" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 11, 2024.

• An article by Brian Flood titled "James Carville Says Democrats Couldn't Shake Off

'Stench' of Defund the Police, Wokeness" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 11, 2024.

• An article by Kristine Parks titled "[MSNBC Host Jen] Psaki Admits Democrats Made a Mistake by Trying to Reach Never-Trump Voters and Ignoring Disaffected Democrats" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 11, 2024.

• An article by Hanna Panreck titled "['The View' Co-Host] Sunny Hostin Was Surprised by Kamala Harris Flubbing Her 'Layup' Question [Some Call a 'Softball' Question] About Differing From Biden" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 13, 2024.

Justice Sotomayor – says she will not resign

• An article by Staff titled "Senate Democrats Debate Trying to Push Out Justice Sonia Sotomayor Before Trump Takes Office" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 8, 2024.

• An article by Ryan King titled "CNN Pundit [Bakari Sellers] Floats Harris as Possible Replacement for SCOTUS Justice Sotomayor as Democrats Pressure Her to Step Down" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 10, 2024.

• An article by Olivia Rondeau titled "Report: SCOTUS Associate Justice [Liberal] Sonia Sotomayor Will Not Resign Before Trump Re-Enters Office [as Some Wanted the 70-Year-Old to Give Joe Biden the Opportunity to Replace Her With Someone Younger]" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 11, 2024.

Election - conservative media should NOT underestimate the power of the Obamas

• An article by Reagan Reese titled "How Donald Trump Blew Up the Obama Coalition to Win Popular Vote" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 8, 2024.

• An article by Josh Hammer titled "Trump's Landslide Victory Signals the Death of Obamaism" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 10, 2024.

Ugly reports about FEMA

• An article by Victor Nava titled "FEMA 'Horrified' After Confirming Workers Directed to 'Avoid Homes' With Trump Signs in Hurricane-Ravaged Florida Community" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 8, 2024.

• An article by Melissa Koenig titled "FEMA Woman Who 'Told Workers to Avoid Florida Homes With Trump Signs' [Marni Washington] Is Fired" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 9, 2024.

• An article by Brittany Chain titled "FEMA Worker Marni Washington Breaks Silence on Not Helping Trump-Voting Hurricane Victims" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 12, 2024.

Which states ignored photo IDs to vote?

• An article by Robert McGreevy titled "18 of 19 States Harris Won Appear to Share One Major Risk to Election Integrity [They Do Not Require Voters to Show Photo Identification to Vote]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 10, 2024.

Anti-Israel protesters – colleges

• An article by Rikki Schlott titled "Latest Columbia Protesters Prove They Are Anti-American – and Other Students Are Sick of It" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 11, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "Pro-Palestinian Vandals Invade Home of University of Washington President, Carve Hamas Symbols" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

Fossil fuel – Biden and Harris

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

Pro-life

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by Mansur Shaheen titled "[Massachusetts] Doctors Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.

Pro-abortion

• Looking back to April 2024, a video titled "Whoopi Goldberg Says Abortion 'Not Mentioned' in Ten Commandments" was posted at foxnews.com on April 8, 2024.

• An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Report: Women Stockpile Abortion Pills, Men Schedule Vasectomies After Election" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 12, 2024.

Transgender – general comments

• An article by Paul Bois titled "Ohio Senate Passes Bill Banning Transgender People From Women's Bathrooms" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 13, 2024.

Election – analysis of journalist Star Parker

• Looking back to October 2024, an article by Star Parker titled "What's Wrong in Our Nation?" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 30, 2024.

• An article by Star Parker titled "What Happened? What's Next?" was posted at

townhall.com on Nov. 13, 2024.

General interest

• An article by Paul Bois titled "Dennis Quaid, Chris Pratt, Gary Sinise, Among Celebrities Honoring Veterans" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 12, 2024.

• An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Democrat Senator Mazie Hirono Claims SCOTUS Created Ability to Own Guns in 2008" was posted at hawaiifreepress.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

• An article by Natalie O'Neill titled "Oh Christmas Tree! Firs Are Dying From Severe Drought in Northeast" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 15, 2024.

.

An article by Anders Hagstrom titled "Here Are the Top 5 Democrats Who Could Lead the Party After Kamala's Fall" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 10, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

- 1. Chuck Schumer current Senate Majority Leader from New York
- 2. Hakeem Jeffries current House Minority Leader from New York
- 3. Gavin Newsom current California Governor
- 4. Josh Shapiro current Pennsylvania Governor
- 5. Pete Buttigieg current Transportation Secretary

• • • • •

An article by Scott Hogenson titled "How Trump Can Start Draining the Swamp" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 9, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

It took less than a day following Donald Trump's decisive victory November 5 for Democrats to start talking about their plans to hamstring his incoming administration. There's little Trump can do about third parties seeking to undermine his presidency aside from vigorously responding to them, and we can rest assured that he and his team will do just that.

But efforts to derail Trump's mandate aren't limited to politicians in Albany or Sacramento. There are thousands of Biden administration appointees currently working in the Executive Branch, and Trump can and should get rid of every single one of them on January 20.

These Biden loyalists are working in jobs laid out in a book entitled Policy and Supporting

Positions, colloquially known as "The Plum Book."

From the White House to the Department of State to obscure agencies like the Marine Mammal Commission, presidents have the authority to appoint people to work on their behalf in more than 7,000 positions across scores of Executive Branch departments.

The standard protocol for these appointees includes submitting a formal letter of resignation as an administration prepares to change hands. This has been happening for decades. These letters are held in abeyance until such time that the new administration decides whether to accept or not accept these resignations.

All presidents accept and reject them to varying degrees. And Trump should accept every last resignation by every last Biden appointee, and remove them from their jobs on Day One. Some of these appointees are good and decent people but they were hired for one reason – to implement the Biden agenda.

• Commentators on CNN, MSNBC and elsewhere will doubtlessly characterize the acceptance of these resignations as a purge – proof that Trump wants to punish his opponents. It is a lie of galactic proportions. Every president has the authority to appoint people to help his administration, and to accept the resignation of any Plum Book appointee, at any time. That's how government works.

• The mass resignation of 7,000-plus people sounds pretty startling, and some observers fret that such an exodus would paralyze the government. This is another claim that is utter nonsense. The actual work of government that helps taxpayers is not performed by presidential appointees. That's done by approximately 2.1 million career federal employees.

Plum Book appointees only comprise about three-tenths of one-percent of the federal workforce. They are there to implement a president's policies and priorities by dictating and supervising the means of doing so. Again, that's how government works.

As Donald Trump is sworn in, his team will have a stack of thousands of letters of resignation from Biden's Plum Book appointees. If Trump is serious about draining the swamp, he should accept every one of them, effective immediately.

.

Isaiah 55:6-11–"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."